    Meeting of the City of Bloomsdale     
                    November 14, 2023
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM with the following in attendance: Mayor Paul Monia, City Clerk Lynnette Randoll, Aldermen Monica Rozier and Chris Basler. Aldermen John Schweigert and Brandon Shortt were absent. Also attending the meeting was TJ Garb with Cochran and Mark Evans with the Ste. Genevieve Herald. Parents and members of Boy Scout Troop 410 attended the meeting: Nick Rozier, David Rozier, Todd Donze, Chance Donze, Melissa Moran, Silas Moran, Alice Seabaugh, Christopher Seabaugh and Jennifer Rider. Stephanie Freeman joined the meeting at 7:15 PM.
The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes from the October Meeting were read and approved with a motion from Alderman Chris Basler, seconded by Monica Rozier.
Alderman Monica Rozier made a motion to pay all current expenditures, seconded by Chris Basler. The motion was unanimously approved.
Overdue water bills were reviewed. Notices were sent Wednesday, 11/08/2023.
The Scouts explained that they were attending the City Council Meeting in order to earn the Merit Badge for Building a Better World. They inquired about current projects and the Mayor explained about our Water Infrastructure Upgrade, and how the City is collecting tax money to help pay for the work. He also explained that unfortunately, water/sewer rates for customers will be raised at the beginning of 2024 to help also. He talked about how the Water system was installed beginning in 1964 and the Sewer Treatment Plant was built in 1982. They had several questions and the Mayor explained about how the water system has some outdated materials and how the expansion will improve fire protection, among other things. It was discussed that the well is 1,494’ and a larger pump was recently installed. The well house needs a new roof soon. This is why the City collects taxes and periodically raises rates. Population increases were discussed, and he explained that the Treatment Plant was built with the future in mind, so that system is sufficient for now.

TJ Garb took the floor to discuss the Clement Road project. Only one property owner has returned the signed Easement paperwork. The Council is unwilling to give up on the project yet, because quite a bit of money has been spent on Engineering Services. The Council wants to invite the involved residents to a special Meeting to be held on December 12, 2023, at the Bloomsdale Knights of Columbus Club Room. Doors will open at 5:30 PM and the Meeting will begin at 6:00 PM. The Council will then hold the regular monthly meeting. Hopefully, residents will attend. Clerk Randoll will follow up. TJ left the meeting at 7:50 PM.

The Mayor reported that the sludge from the Treatment Plant is scheduled to be land applied Wednesday, November 15th. 

Clerk’s Notes: An email was sent to City Attorney Mark Bishop regarding right-of-way permitting in City Limits. He responded but needs more information. The subject was tabled for the next meeting. The ad for a new Water Superintendent was sent to the Herald on October 11, 2023. It will run for four weeks. There has been no response. Treatment Plan Superintendent Jeremy Meyer submitted a quote for a SCADA System to be installed at the Lift Station in the amount of $5,319.30. Alderman Basler made a motion to approve the installation, seconded by Alderman Rozier. The motion was approved. The City received a letter from MO DNR dated November 2, 2023, stating they will be monitoring water for asbestos. The Mayor assisted with filling out the application for a waiver and Clerk Randoll submitted it. The City received an award from Missouri Rural Services Workers’ Comp Insurance Trust for having a ten-year loss free record. 
Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to go to closed session for personnel issues at 8:00 PM, seconded by Monica Rozier. Alderman Basler: aye; Alderman Rozier: aye. Mark Evans and the Scouts left the meeting. 

Stephanie Freeman left the meeting at 8:15 PM.

Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to return to open session at 8:15 PM, seconded by Monica Rozier, Alderman Basler: aye; Alderman Rozier: aye.

Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:25 PM, seconded by Monica Rozier. The motion was approved.
__________________________________

______________________________
Mayor, Paul Monia




City Clerk, Lynnette Randoll
